INTERNATIONAL KENDO FEDERATION (FIK)

2F. Yasukuni-Kudan Minami Bldg., 2-3-14, Kudan Minami, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo, Japan 102-0074 TEL: +81-3-3234-6271 FAX: +81-3-3234-6007

2021年9月6日

国際剣道連盟役員·監事 各位

国際剣道連盟会長 張 富士夫

国際剣道連盟を代表して謹んでお知らせいたします。

松永政美前国際剣道連盟副会長が、去る8月29日にご逝去されました。享年88歳でした。 コロナ禍のため、家族のみで葬儀が執り行われたとのことです。

松永前副会長は、2009 年から 2018 年まで 3 期 9 年に亙り、国際剣道連盟副会長として、世界剣道選手権大会、FIK ゾーン審判講習会等を通じて、世界における剣道の普及・発展に多大なる貢献をされました。

ここに感謝の意を込めて松永前副会長のご冥福をお祈りいたします。

September 6, 2021

Dear FIK Directors and Auditors,

On behalf of International Kendo Federation (FIK), I would like to inform you that Mr. Masami Matsunaga, the former vice-president of FIK, passed away at the age of 88 on August 29.

His funeral was already conducted and attended by family members only under the state of emergency caused by COVID-19.

Mr. Matsunaga assumed Vice-President of FIK for 9 years from 2009 to 2018. During the period, he made an enormous contribution to the development and promotion of kendo in the world through WKCs and zone shinpan seminars.

In expressing my sincere appreciation for him, I would like to pray for the repose of his soul.

With deepest sympathy,

ijo do

Fujio CHO

President, FIK